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Abstract: - The purposes of this study were to study the levels of participation in community development and 
factors related to the levels of participation in the area of Bangsue District Community, Bangkok. The results of 
this study were as follows: 
          1.  Most of people were male, married and aged range between 45–50 years old.  Their degrees of 
education were lower than Bachelor’s degree, had their own business and average income between 7,000 – 
10,000 baht per month. 
          2.  The level of participation of community committee in administering community namely planning, 
assessing and participating in assessment were in moderate level. 
           3.  There was a correlation between age, average income and marital status and level of community 
development participation in Bangsue District Community. 
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1 Introduction 
Bangkok is a prosperous city in all aspects, a capital 
city, a political center, a government center, 
education, science, technology, the center of 
bureaucracy [1-2]. Commercial Historic city Tourist 
City Port of communication hub The main city is 
the location of the royal palace. And is the residence 
of Lord Buddha Bangkok Metropolitan 
Administration Act, BE 2518 (1975), Section 6, 
requires Bangkok to divide its administrative area 
into districts and districts. For the area is the same 
district itself. The district area is Original parish area 
The Act also requires Bangkok Metropolitan 
Administration to be a local administration. There is 
a Bangkok governor who is elected. And Deputy 
Governor of Bangkok which is responsible for 
administration. To be in office for a term of 4 years 
in administration under the Bangkok Metropolitan 
Administration in 1975 is the essence. For the 
people of Bangkok to take part in direct 
management of Bangkok. Enhancing the efficiency 
of Bangkok's public administration [3-4].  Human 
Resources Development Strategy Community 
Development Branch. Build a career and income for 
the community can feed themselves. And families 
according to Sufficiency Economy Philosophy to 
develop people's participation in community  

 
development activities. To improve the living 
environment in the community [5]. To have stable 
legal residence and develop the community 
development management system of Bangkok. 
Show that Bangkok aims to make the community 
self-reliant. Participation in community 
development. Build a community to live. By 
brainstorming from government agencies. Private 
and community organizations. It will be a force for 
community development to be stable and 
progressive. In community management, it is 
administrated as a board. That is, the Community 
Committee. Represented by at least 7 members of 
the community, 7 people are authorized by the 
Bangkok Commission on Community Committee, 
2000 [6-7]. 
1)Promote the monarchy with the monarchy. 
2)Coordinate and work with government agencies, 
organizations, and private organizations.  
3)Develop physical, economic and social 
communities by involving the people and the 
people. Mobilize community resources for 
maximum benefit.  
4)Strengthen the harmony and discipline of 
residents in the community.  
5) Promote a culture of morality and good tradition.  
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6)Maintain community property. And the public 
domain.  
7)Publish the work of monitoring and reporting the 
work of the agency. And organizations  
8)Appoint a qualified person to work as a consultant 
or working group in various departments. 
Community Development Office, which is a burden 
for community committees who often have 
problems in coordinating with various agencies, 
from government agencies and other community 
organizations, to delay community development. 
strength Lack of unity in board and community. In 
addition, the problem of lack of planned systematic 
development [8-9]. 
At present, the Bangkok Development Plan focuses 
on the participatory process in formulating plans. 
And focus on planning from bottom to top. By 
focusing on local level community planning.  
Encouraging people in the community And different 
development actors play an important role in 
formulating their own community plans. This is an 
opportunity for people in the community to 
participate in defining their own life plan. To find 
local potential and find solutions to the problem in 
the right spot. By developing Community 
Development Plans to determine community 
activities. By virtue, capacity, and resources within 
the community. And the overwhelming part is 
getting the support of the public, private and 
community networks as appropriate while at the 
same time encouraging community gathering and 
giving the community a chance to get involved. 
Suggestion Joint Activity Suggestions [10-12]. And 
participate in monitoring the allocation of existing 
resources to the community development plan. And 
the community's activities by linking the 
community. And civil society both vertical centrally 
and local and horizontal systematic space. 
Therefore, the researcher wanted to study the 
participation in the development of the Bangsue 
District Community in Bangkok. The results of the 
research can be used to develop, correct what should 
be corrected. This will benefit the community in the 
future [13]. 
The country will be able to move towards 
sustainable development. It must come from the 
"Economic community" to strengthen economic, 
social and environmental issues in order to decrease 
or go away from that community by turning to 
consider the philosophy of sufficiency economy. 
There are five main reasons [14-15]. 
1.The framework is a philosophy that guides the 
existence and behave in the way they should be. The 
basis of the traditional lifestyle of Thailand. Can be 
applied at any time and a systematic world view has 

changed over time. Focus escape from disaster and 
critical to the stability and sustainability of 
development. 
2.Sufficiency feature can be applied to their practice 
at all levels, with emphasis on the middle path and 
development stages. 
3.Definitions sufficiency must include the following 
three features simultaneously modesty means the fit 
is not too little and not too much without hurting 
yourself and others, such as production and 
consumption in moderation realistic means to decide 
on the level of self-sufficiency must be rationally by 
considering the factors involved and take into 
account the effects that are expected to arise from 
the act carefully and with great immunity in the 
means to prepare for the impact and changes that 
will take place, taking into account the possibility of 
different circumstances that will occur in the future, 
both near and far. 
4.Terms of the decision and implementation 
activities at a level sufficient time requires both 
knowledge and moral basis, the conditions include 
knowledge about technical knowledge related to the 
field providence to put that knowledge into account 
to link together to engage in careful planning and 
execution and moral conditions to strengthen 
contain a moral awareness. Honesty Patience and 
perseverance have a sense of life. 
5.Guidelines, the expected result will be from the 
philosophy of sufficiency economy application is to 
develop a balanced and sustainable with the changes 
in all aspects, Economic, Social, Environmental 
knowledge and Technology. So the economic 
picture is in every society of macroeconomic. The 
bases of the prosperity of the more handful in terms 
of crisis or economic downturn in the economy, the 
community will show the potential that is out of the 
way to survive together. A humanitarian moral force 
of non-wealth individuals. The growth and spread 
out horizontally indicative of the liberated and 
engaging in joint development. 
In that respect, Economic development, so it is 
interesting. The knowledge and experience to 
disseminate to the public has to know each other 
thoroughly and is also beneficial to those who want 
to study further economic development. From the 
foregoing, the research should be conducted to 
develop Bangsue District community to study the 
bundles together to solve problems in their own 
communities and economic development in the 
community even further. 
 
2 Methodology  
A. Objective of the study 
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1.To study the level of participation in community 
development, Bangsue District, Bangkok. 
2.To study factors related to participation in 
community development, Bangsue District , 
Bangkok 
B. Tool used in the research 
The scope of research consists of: 
1.Population and sample: People in Bangsue District 
Community, Bangkok. 
2.The content consists. Participation in community 
development, Bangsue District Community, 
Bangkok. Operational aspects and evaluation. 
The benefits of research. 
1.Know the level of participation in community 
development, Bangsue District Community, 
Bangkok. 
2.Know factors related to participation in 
community development, Bangsue District 
Community, Bangkok. 
3.A guideline for promoting participation in 
community development, Bangsue District 
Community, Bangkok. 
 
Framework of the study 
From the document review was found that a variety 
of factors that could explain the economic 
development of the community. The study and other 
research with similar characteristics, that has set the 
framework for research properly. The research was 
conducted in order to make possible an orderly 
manner. The framework can be determined from the 
study below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fig.1 Conception framework of the research 
 
Form of the study 
This study is a qualitative research the study focused 
on the economic development community, Bangsue 
District community with an emphasis on education 
that cater to store descriptive information and 

analysis. Researchers are collecting samples by 
itself using research methods in the study of in-
depth interviews. Why use qualitative research to 
understand the social context of the fundamental 
concepts used in the study of economic 
development. Data will be collected on the 
environment. The data is directly reflect the thinking 
of those who want to collect data from individual 
data sources. Selected as those who know it well 
(Key Informant) how the data were collected by in-
depth interviews. It is a qualitative research 
technique for that feature. 
How to do research 
Research on Participatory Development in the 
Development of Bangsue District Community, 
Bangkok . 
1.Documentary research by collecting secondary 
information from textbooks, thesis articles, and 
related research. 
2.Survey Research using the questionnaire 
distributed to the people in Bangsue District 
Community, Bangkok. To know the level of 
participation in community administration and 
factors related to participation in community 
development 
Part 1 Questionnaire on general information of 
people in Bangsue District Community, Bangkok. 
The characteristics of the questionnaire were six 
check lists. 
Part 2 Questionnaire on participation in community 
development in 3 aspects as follows: Participation in 
planning Participation in the operation and 
participation in evaluation 
The questionnaire was rated 5 scales with the 
following criteria: 
5 represents the highest level. 
4 means high level 
3 means medium 
2 means lesser level 
1 refers to the lowest level. 
 
Criteria for variation mean mean of participation 
level are as follows: 
4.21 - 5.00 means that participation is at the highest 
level. 
3.41 - 4.20 means that participation is at a high 
level. 
2.61 - 3.40 means that participation is moderate 
1.81 - 2.61 means that participation is low. 
1.00 - 1.80 means that participation is minimal. 
 
How to conduct the crawl. 
Accidental Sampling Technique is used in the 
Bangsue District Community, Bangkok. Then 
randomly distributed questionnaires were distributed 

Personal factors 
1. Sex 
2. Age 
3. Marital Status 
4. Education 
5. Career 
6.Average monthly income 
7. Domicile 

Participation factors 
1. Planning 
2. Operations 
3. Evaluation 

 

Participation  
in community 
development. 
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to 306 people in the Bangsue District Community, 
Bangkok. 
 
How to deal with information 
Data from questionnaire 
1. Verify integrity. Accuracy For the unity of 
information 
2. Create a code guide. And down the data code 
3. Data processing using a software program. For 
scientific research. 
 
Variables in research 
1.Independent Variables are personal factors, 
including gender, age, marital status, education, 
occupation, average income per month. 
2.Dependent Variables: Participation in community 
development, Charoen Development Permanent, 
Bangsue District Community, Bangkok 
3.Assessment variables include planning 
involvement. Operational And evaluation 
 
Data collection 
Method of data collection is divided into two parts: 
primary 
(Primary Data) and secondary (Secondary Data) 
below. 
Primary data: The research and data collection based 
on interviews and observations to gather 
information from people in the Bangsue District 
community. Secondary data by gathering 
information from books, research papers and other 
news about economic development, the concept of 
sufficiency economy. The instrument used in the 
research report. 
This study is a qualitative research, researchers 
analyzed using content analysis and study of the 
interview. The sample interview questions on 
various issues. 
In this study has identified steps to collect the data 
into two phases. 
1.This research used interview data collected from 
interviews with representatives from the villagers in 
Bangsue District community. The researchers 
conducted interviews in advance. The main 
contributors to the village or community 
organization leaders. A good example is the 
knowledge, expertise and experience regarding the 
purpose of the research. 
2.Data from observation. Data collection was based 
on the context of community. 
Data analysis  
For data analysis methods that use a technique 
called Content Analysis, which Bordens & Abbott 
has explained that the analysis results are used 
Content Analysis is a technique that aims to 

interpret the true meaning of the interviewees. To 
the media, by virtue of such research is key, and 
then take the information from the interview was 
concluded as a result of the research interview 
again. 
 
Research and Ethics 
The research done in this research report. Economic 
development based on the concept of sufficiency 
economy Bangsue District community. Request an 
assumed name with sample-based studies. For both 
sides, the study is that the data is analyzed research 
studies and so does not cause problems, according 
to the community sample. This is all the fame, 
money and the problems that would ensue and 
benefits to the community, for example, is the result 
of research and development to succeed even more. 
For the sampling method used to select a judgment 
(Judgment Sampling) of data by the user such 
studies will identify the best example to provide 
information on matters related to the research that 
the purposes of research. In other words, the 
research determined that a sample of community 
leaders who have been involved in the development 
of Bangsue District community. This is a great 
example of getting to know the needs and problems 
of the real situation. Choosing this model may not 
be accepted in the findings. However, the study 
results can be used as a basis for the study. 
 
Statistics used in research. 
Statistics used in data analysis in this research. 
1. Percentage to see the ratio of data collected from 
the questionnaire. 
2. Statistics t-test statistics. F-test used to find the 
difference between groups. 
 
3 Result and Discussion 
Participation in community development, Bangsue 
District Community development permanent, 
Bangkok. Operational aspects And evaluation To 
use as a guideline for promoting participation in 
community development, Bangsue District 
Community permanent, Bangkok. People in the 
Bangsue District Community, Bangkok Metropolis, 
306 people were collected by using the demographic 
questionnaire. The total of 230 questionnaires were 
returned. Participation in community development, 
Bangsue District Community, Bangkok, 3 areas is 
planning. Operational aspects And the evaluation of 
the research, participation in the development of 
community development Bangsue District, 
Bangkok, 230 samples, found that the people in the 
community development prosperity. Most 
respondents were male, aged 45-50 years, marital 
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status, undergraduate degree Personal business and 
income 7,000-10,000 baht. Research on 
participation in community development of Bangsue 
District Community Development permanent, 
Bangkok Metropolis has a moderate level in all 
aspects, whether it is planning. Operations and 
evaluation. This is in line with the research of 
Polkrit Sarprapha .Research on Participation in 
Community Management of Community 
Committee, Bangkok Metropolis. The research 
found that 
1.Most male community board Age between 45-50 
years old, married with a bachelor's degree. Engage 
in personal business a community committee. Is a 
board of directors duration of directorship is 1 year, 
not exceeding 2 years and 3 years. 
2.Level of participation in community management 
of community committees. It was found that the 
overall level was moderate. And when considering 
each side, it was found that the planning. 
Operational and evaluation there was a moderate 
level of participation. 
3.When comparing participation in community 
management by district The duration of the director 
and the age of the directors were significantly 
different at 0.05. 
Contradictory to the research of Somboon. 
"Community Participation in Controlling Drug 
Crime and Gambling in Samut Prakan 
Province".The study indicated that Most people 
have a high level of understanding and prevention of 
crime. 
The most knowledgeable in the subject. When a 
crime is committed, the villains must be recognized 
and then promptly notified by the police. The results 
of the study on public participation in crime control 
showed that most of the people were less involved. 
There is only one thing to watch. Take care of 
family members not to involve all kinds of crimes. 
Such as drugs, theft, and plagiarism to nearby 
neighbors, where people are very involved. 
When considering each side, it was found. 
Participation in community development, 
development permanent, Bangsue District 
Community, Bangkok, 3 areas: 
Planning Operational aspects and evaluation 
corresponding to the research by Polkrit Sarapura. 
Research on participation in community 
management of community committee, Bangsue 
District, Bangkok. The research found that 
community participation level in community 
management of community committees. It was 
found that the overall level was moderate. And 
when considering each side, it was found that the 
planning. Operational and evaluation there was a 

moderate level of participation. Controversial with 
the research of Jitima In "Development of learning 
community committee on urban environmental 
management using the AIC process: A case study of 
community in Nakhon Ratchasima Municipality. 
The research found that The AIC urban 
environmental management model consists of three 
stages of the learning process. The first step is 
Sharing knowledge and conscience Appreciation 
consists of three sets of training: (1) mutual 
understanding and agreement (2) review of reality 
and(3) Desirable images. The second step is 
Influence consists of two sets of training: (1) 
alternative solutions to community environmental 
problems and (2) community environmental 
management guidelines. The last step is determining 
guiding principles and controlling (Control). 
It consists of 2 training sets: (1) an action plan and 
(2) a lesson summary and commitment. This format, 
when applied, is followed by an operational 
meeting. It was found to be a practical model for 
urban environmental planning. The participants had 
the knowledge and attitude at the 0.05 significant 
level. The satisfaction with the learning process was 
at the high level. And the action plan can be put into 
practice Factors related to participation in 
community development, Bangsue District, 
Bangkok Metropolis showed that sex, occupational 
education did not correlate with participation in 
community development. 
Age, average income per month, marital status, 
relationship with participation in community 
development. Analyzes of variance to compare 
cognitive differences. To prevent and solve the 
crime. And participation in crime control found that 
41-50 year olds had less knowledge and 
understanding of crime prevention and resolution 
than those of other ages and male citizens. Age 
between 31-40 years old. As a worker, they are 
more involved in controlling crime than others. 
Results of empirical study on public participation. In 
the control of crime found. Those who have high 
monthly income will have a better understanding 
and prevention of crime, and found that males have 
higher employment and higher education. Be more 
involved in controlling. 
 
4 Conclusion 
From the result of the participation in development 
of the Bangsue District Community, Bangkok, 
Thailand. It conclude that the levels of participation 
in community development  and factors related to 
the levels of participation in the area of Bangsue 
District Community, Bangkok. The results of this 
study were as follows: 1. Most of people were male, 
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married and aged range between 45 – 50 years old.  
Their degrees of education were lower than 
Bachelor’s degree, had their own business and 
average income between 7,000 – 10,000 baht per 
month. 2.  The level of participation of community 
committee in administering community namely 
planning, assessing and participating in assessment 
were in moderate level. 3.  There was a correlation 
between age, average income and marital status and 
level of community development participation in 
Bangsue District Community. 
 
Suggession 
Based on a study on participation in the 
development of the Bangsue District Community, 
Bangkok, the following suggestions were made: 
1.Planning Regularly survey information on 
community issues. Because of the problems in the 
community are many like the drug problem. 
2.Operations the operation provided a briefing on 
how to implement the community development 
project and informed the concerned people. Co-
ordinate with relevant people or organizations. To 
seek cooperation in the implementation of the 
community development project. Appointment of 
community committee and there are always 
meetings to address the projects that will be done in 
the community for the people in the community. 
3. Evaluation to evaluate the work of the community 
development project. The results of the 
implementation of the project for community 
development. Evaluation of the work is a matter for 
the committee in the community. Once the 
committee has concluded, it must inform members 
of the community so that people in the community 
can participate in community development. 
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